
 
 

ADDENDUM #1 
To: Prospective Consultants 

From: Gary Williams 

Date: May 8, 2025 

 

 

SCOPE:   This Addendum #1 seeks to provide clarification regarding “Request for 
Qualifications – Feasibility Study for Solar Development” published on 
4/30/2025. Consultants that respond to this RFQ should acknowledge that 
this addendum has been reviewed. 

 

Q & A:  

How is the Water Treatment Plant and Admin Building @11228 Marcum Branch Rd metered? Is 
there a single meter or is the 10,059,300kWh annual usage spread over multiple meters?  

There is a single (1) meter for these facilities. 

Is there significant land owned at this facility (water plant) by the RLCD for solar? 

A map has been included with Addendum #1 that shows properties owned by RLCD that are 
proximate to the water plant. More information on parcels can be found at 
(https://franklincountyil.gov/gis/). In addition, the RLCD would ideally prefer a solar 
development that generates enough kWh to provide 100% offset to our current energy usage. 
The RLCD recognizes that constraints on property needed to achieve this may exist. Proposals 
to the RFQ should qualify any limitations that may exist that could limit the potential energy 
recovery of a solar development project. 

  

   

 
 

Please contact me with questions regarding this Addendum #1.   


